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Re: RIN 1219-AB41 

Dear Sirs and Madams: 

Please accept these comments of Kinross Gold U.S.A., Inc. ("Kinross") upon the proposed rule regarding Alcohol- and Drug-Free 
Mines published in the Federal Register 8 September 2008 (the 'Troposed Rule"). Kinross is a gold mining company that operates 
three mines in the United States which together employ over one thousand (1,000) employees. Kinross operates ils mines based 
upon the Kinross Values oE 1) Putting People First; 2) Outstanding Corporate Citizenship; 3) High Performance Culture; and 4) 
Rigorous Financial Discipline. These Values drive Kinross' commitment to safety. Kinross' commitment to safety has resulted in 
a superior safety record and the receipt of multiple safety awarda, including four recent MSHA Sentinel of Safety Awards. As part 
of its Safety Program, Kinross has in place a comprehensive Drug and Alcohol Policy. This Drug and Alcohol Policy is part of the 
foundation upon which Kinross' superior safety record is built. 

Kinross fumly supports MSHA's prohibition on drugs and alcohol at mine sites. We are, however, very concerned that the 
Proposed Rule would undexmine our existing Drug and Alcohol Policy, and endanger our workforce. Our biggest concerns are: 1) 
the prohibition on terminating kt-time drug and alcohol violators; 2) the limitation of the drug and alcohol prohibitions to "safety- 
sensitive" job duties; and 3) the imposition of a detailed regulatory scheme rather than requiring mine operators to develop 
company specific policies designed to ensure the enforcement of the prohibition on drugs and alcohol. Kinross' Drug and Alcohol 
Policy is applicable to a l l  employees and testing positive is grounds for termination. We do not believe that any lesser standard 
would be consistent with our Values and our commitment to protecting the safety of our workforce. We urge that MSHA prohibit 
drugs and alcohol at mine sites and mandate that mine operators have in place policies to enforce this prohibition, but leave the 
development of the policies to the mine operators, who are in the best position to develop and enforce effective policies tailored to 
their individual sites and workforces. In any event, we strongly urge MSHA to allow mine operators to enforce worlplace policies 
and rules that are more protective of worker safety than any minimum standards that may be required by regulation. 

As set forth above, our primary concern with the Proposed Rule is that it would not allow mine operators to enforce policies and 
rules that are more protective of worker safety than the standards dictated by the Proposed Rule. This concern is shared by the 
National Mining Association and the Nevada Minrng Association. We are also generally supportive of the additional points made 
in the comments of these Associations. 
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